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Minutes:  Bob DeBiase reported the April 17, 2002 minutes along with the following attachments were emailed and hard copies distributed:

· Approved 2002 Long Course Schedule (1 page)

· March 2002 Financial Reports
Paul Callahan moved and Andy Stromberg seconded a motion to approve the minutes as presented.  Motion carried.

Treasurer:  Pete Gannon moved and Chad Dobrick seconded a motion to approve the March 2002 financial reports.  Motion carried.

General Chairman:  Pete Gannon reported on the Eastern Zone meeting he recently attended. 
The following events will be added to the Eastern Zone Meet next year:

11-12 Age Groups –       200 Backstroke, Breaststroke and Butterfly


                            400 IM


10&Under Age Group – 500 Freestyle

Pete also reported that both the 2003 Short Course Zone and Sectional meets will be held in New Jersey. AMS may bid on the 2003 Long Course Zone meet.

The AMS All Star Recognition Banquet will be held June 19, 2002 at the Edgewood Country Club. 

Age Group:  John Lynch distributed and reported on the 2002-2003 short course schedule.  He reported the “Kickoff Meet” will replace the Fall Festival and is two weeks earlier (October 12-13, 2002).  John also reported the Thanksgiving Meet was moved two weeks earlier (November 2-3, 2002) and will not interfere with the Cleveland Meet.  The detailed proposed 2002-2003 Short Course schedule will be mailed with the May minutes.
John Lynch moved and Paul Callahan seconded a motion to increase to four the number of sessions at the June 22-23, 2002 Age Group Open.  Motion carried.

Chad Dobrick indicated an error on the 2002 Long Course schedule which was distributed with the minutes.  The June 22-23, 2002 meet hosted by PRA/SVSC is an indoor short course meet. 

Officials: Chad Dobrick reported that Carol Zaleski presented a “new officials tape” at the last officials meeting.

Old Business: Cheryl Schilling questioned the need to limit the number of entries for the Age Group Open Meets. She said that GPAC did not have a time restriction on the use of their pool and she did not see the need to place a limit on entries. John Lynch responded by saying the length of any meet over four hours is a concern of the age group committee. John did not believe the number of entries would exceed the 2,700 threshold.
New Business:  Fran Dvorsky asked if JCCS will refund entries for the Sunday events of “The Classic” which were cancelled due to weather conditions. John Lynch responded by saying that any such requests should be directed to AL Rose at JCCS. Mary Sullivan questioned why the Sunday events at the JCCS meet were cancelled and also asked if JCCS would refund entry fees. Pete Gannon responded by saying that it was the decision of the meet officials not JCCS to cancel the events due to stormy weather conditions. Mike Bowman expressed concern for clubs who have incurred fixed expenses to host a meet and circumstances beyond their control force cancellation of some events. Mike Bowman presented a motion to support a clubs right to decide the merits of refunds due to inclement weather. Pete Gannon explained that any club could make a refund request to JCCS but that no AMS rule requires JCCS to refund entry fees. Pete also said that any club dissatisfied with the decision of JCCS could take the matter to the AMS Review Committee. After considerable discussion, the motion on the floor failed to obtain a second. 
Pete Gannon reported that the 16th Annual AMS Sandcastle Day will be July 23, 2002.
Due to the AMS Recognition Banquet being held on June 19, 2002 the HOD unanimously agreed to move the next AMS HOD meeting to June 26, 2002 at 7:45p.m. in the Cathedral of Learning at the University of Pittsburgh.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 9:50p.m.  
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